## TOWER LAKES TIMES FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER

The Board has received complaints involving 2 separate issues. Please slow down when driving in our community. We have many walkers that use the street when the sidewalks are unfit so be respectful of their safety. The second issue involves pets that are being turned loose without a leash and defecating without proper clean-up. We have no choice but to contact the police if the behavior continues. It should not have to come to this. Obviously, this doesn't apply to the vast majority of pet owners.

## **SOCIAL COMMITTEE UPDATE**

Finally, we have had a couple of events in 2021. We had a breakfast at DerDutchman on August 28<sup>th</sup> and then a Meet and Greet at the Farmhouse on September 12<sup>th</sup>. Both were well attended including several new members.

The social committee warmly welcomes new members. The current members are: Ruth Auker, JoAnn Baker, Judy Bemiller, Karen Conard, Sue Eden, Barbara Fraifogl, Jane Frank, Osa Goodwin, Jackie Hendricks, Marilyn Humeston, Ellen Jones, Jo Kaufman, Bonnie McQuown, Marilyn Taylor, Pat Waldron. If anyone was missed or you would like to join call Joyce Curry.

Future ideas under consideration are: dominoes, euchre, co-ed or ladies poker, bingo and making necklaces from wallpaper. Any creative ideas are always welcome.

## **Annual Meeting**

Assuming the covid crisis continues to diminish we are planning on having an annual meeting this summer. We will evaluate the situation in May and inform you as to the date, time, and location if we are going forward. Most likely it will be at the same church.

## **Board Vacancy**

We are very grateful for the service of Brad Funk and Harland Groves. They have performed very well for us and leave us with a big need. Pat Lapczenski has expressed interest in joining the Board and we appreciate that. We are still in need of at least one other person. Please consider serving the community in this capacity and help relieve some of the stress on the current Board. Please call Brad Holtsberry if you have interest in joining us.

The Current Board

Brad Holtsberry, President/Secretary/Farmhouse Rental/TL Times

Melanie Riggleman, Treasurer/Trash Removal

**Tom Studer, Variances** 

John Grove, Snow Removal/Front Entrance/Community Beautification
Larry Madeker, Lawn Care/Landscaping

**Next Board Meeting is March 15, 2022**